中央电视台教育节目用书

张道真 编著

ENGLISH 由 計 法元

电视英语

新印本)

社会科学生献出版社



Contents (目录)

Lesson 49:	Text A: Paris 1
	Text B: New York City
	Conversation: At a Hotel
	Grammar: Attributive Clauses
	Exercises (Attributive clauses, retelling,
	translation)
	辅导材料9
Lesson 50:	Text A: A Visit to London14
	Text B: A Visit to Washington D.C.
	Conversation: Driving Round Washington D.C.
	Grammar: Relative Pronouns and Relative Adverbs
	Exercises (Attributive clauses, so that, etc.)
	辅导材料22
Lesson 51:	Text A: The English Language 27
	Text B: Two Languages Or One?
	Conversation: Oral Examination
	Grammar: Restrictive and Non-Re- strictive Attributive Clauses
	Exercises (Attributive clauses, word-
	building, etc.)
	辅导材料

Lesson 52:	Text A: Our Memory 44
•	Text B: Learning a Language
	Conversation: English Studies
	Grammar: The Relative what
	Exercises (Relative what, used to, unless,
	etc.)
	辅导材料 52
Lesson 53:	Text A: A Wedding57
	Text B: Attending a Wedding
	Conversation: Room-Hunting
	Grammar: The Past Continuous
•	Tense
	Exercises (Tense, some verb patterns,
	etc.)
	辅导材料 64
Lesson 54:	Text A: A Bad Accident 69
	Text B: A Disaster
	Conversation: A Car Accident
	Grammar: The Present Participle
	Exercises (Participles, word-building,
	etc.)
	辅导材料
Lesson 55:	Text A: The Great Fire of London 80
	Text B: A Fire
	Conversation: A Car Accident
	Grammar: Prepositional Phrases as
	Predicative
*	Exercises (Prepositions, because of, etc.)
	辅导材料 88
Lesson 56:	Text A: Clarissa 92
	Text B: Flying

	Conversation: On the Plane
	Grammar: Adverbs Identical in Form
	With Prepositions
	Exercises (Prepositions and adverbs,
	phrasal verbs, etc.)
	辅导材料100
Lesson 57:	Text A: Hong Kong 105
	Text B: Macau
	Conversation: Sightseeing in Hong Kong
	Grammar: The Attribute
	Exercises (Participles, nouns as attribu-
	tes, etc.)
	辅导材料114
Lesson 58:	Text A: The QE 2
	Text B: The Hovercraft
	Conversation: On the Bus
	Grammar: Adverbial Modifiers
	Exercises (Sentence analysis, -ful,
	etc.)
	辅导材料127
Lesson 59:	Text A: The British Museum 132
	Text B: In the Museum
	Conversation: In the British Museum
	Grammar: The Object
	Exercises (The infinitive, complex object,
	etc.)
	辅导材料141
Lesson 60:	Text A: Mr Walton's Diary 147
	Text B: Diary of Mary Brown
	Conversation: Keeping a Diary
	Grammar: The Subject

	Exercises (The infinitive, subject clauses, etc.)
	辅导材料155
Lesson 61:	Text A: Seeing a Doctor 160
	Text B: At the Doctor's Office
	Conversation: At the Doctor's Office
	Grammar: The Predicate
	Exercises (Compound predicate, link-
	verbs, etc.)
	辅导材料 168
Lesson 62:	Text A: Hollywood 172
	Text B: Marilyn Monroe
	Conversation: Seeing a Film
	Grammar: Kinds of Sentences
•	Exercises (Sentence analysis, disjunc-
	tive questions, negative questions, etc.)
	辅导材料181
Lesson 63:	Text A: A "Quiet" Evening 187
	Text B: My Old Friend
	Conversation: Moving into a Room
•	Grammar: The Past Perfect Tense
	Exercises (The past perfect tense, etc.)
	辅导材料196
Lesson 64:	Text A: A Strange Woman 201
	Text B: Our New Friends
	Conversation: Offering a New Post
	Grammar: Adverbial Clauses
	Exercises (Adverbial clauses, etc.)
	辅导材料 209
Lesson 65:	Text A: Our Christmas Holiday 215
	Text B: A Visit to the Game Reserve
	Conversation: Complaints

	Grammar: The Future-in-the-Past Tense
	Exercises (Tense, use of verbs, etc.)
	辅导材料 223
Lesson 66:	Text A: A Job Interview 227
	Text B: An Interview
	Conversation: An Interview
	Grammar: Indirect Speech (I)
	Exercises (Indirect statements, use of
	verbs, etc.)
	辅导材料 235
Lesson 67:	Text A: The Daily Help 240
	Text B: Linda Felt Unhappy
	Conversation: Looking for a Job
	Grammar: Indirect Speech (II)
	Exercises (Indirect questions, either, etc.)
	辅导材料 249
Lesson 68:	Text A: On the Bank of the Amazon 255
	Text B: A Primitive Tribe
	Conversation: An Interview
•	Grammar: The Perfect Continuous
	Tenses
	Exercises (Perfect continuous tenses,
•	un-, etc.)
	辅导材料
T 60.	Text A: Life in the Future 267
Lesson 69:	
	Text B: Progress Conversation: Good News
	· · · · · · · · · · · · · · · ·
	Grammar: The Future Continuous and the Future Perfect Tense
	and the l'utule felleet leuse

	Exercises (The future tenses, would, etc.)
	辅导材料
Lesson 70:	
23033022 701	Text B: UFOs
	Conversation: UFOs
•	Grammar: The Perfect Infinitive
	Exercises (The perfect infinitive, -less,
	etc.)
	辅导材料 287
Lesson 71:	Text A: George Washington 293
	Text B: Abraham Lincoln
	Conversation: Watching TV
	Grammar: The Predicative
	Exercises (The predicative, link-verbs,
	some adjectives, etc.)
	辅导材料302
Lesson 72:	Text A: King Henry the Eighth's 307 Wives
	Text B: Thomas More
	Conversation: Sightseeing in London
	Grammar: An Infinitive Construction
	Exercises (The infinitive, a type of
	object clause, etc.)
	辅导材料 314
Lesson 73:	Text A: The Youngest Bank Robber 318
	Text B: A Robbery
	Conversation: A Robbery
	Grammar: The Past Participle
	Exercises (Past participles, perfect in-
	finitive, etc.)

	辅导材料 326
Lesson 74:	Text A: Grace Darling
	Text B: Florence Nightingale
	Conversation: In the Hospital
	Grammar: Use of "it"
	Exercises (Use of "it", translation
	C-E, etc.)
	辅导材料 339
Lesson 75:	Text A: The Letter 346
	Text B: The Story of Adam and Eve
	Conversation: American Holidays
	Grammar: Phrasal Verbs
	Exercises (Phrasal verbs, etc.)
	辅导材料 354
Lesson 76:	Text A: Angel Falls 360
•	Text B: Crossing a Continent
	Conversation: At the Airport
	Grammar: Conditional Sentences (I)
	Exercises (Conditional sentences, etc.)
	辅导材料 370
Lesson 77:	Text A: The Man Who Missed the
	Plane 377
	Text B: A Letter
	Conversation: Arriving in a New
	Country
	Grammar: Conditional Sentences (II)
	Exercises (Conditional sentences, etc.)
_	辅导材料 386
Lesson 78:	Text A: Exploring the Ocean Depth 392
	Text B: The Sea
	Conversation: Going to a Conference

	Grammar: Passive Infinitive
	Exercises (The infinitive, -tion, etc.)
	辅导材料 402
Lesson 79:	Text A: Skyscrapers 408
	Text B: Disneyland
	Conversation: Nuclear Power Stations
	Grammar: Attributive Use of the
	Participle
	Exercises (Participles, etc.)
	辅导材料418
Lesson 80:	Text A: Assassination of the Pope 425
	Text B: A Hijacking
	Conversation: At the Customs
	Grammar: Adverbial Use of the Par-
	ticiple
	Exercises (Participles, use of some
	verbs, etc.)
	辅导材料 433
Lesson 81:	Text A: The Great Pyramid 438
	Text B: The Taj Mahal
	Conversation: At the Exhibition
	Grammar: Complex Object
	Exercises (Complex object, word study,
	etc.)
	辅导材料 448
Lesson 82:	Text A: Leonardo da Vinci 454
	Text B: Beethoven
	Conversation: An Art Exhibition
	Grammar: Elliptical Sentences
	Exercises (Ellipsis, word study, etc.)
	辅导材料 463

	460
Lesson 83:	Text A: The French Revolution 469
	Text B: Napoleon Bonaparte
	Conversation: An Evening Together
	Grammar: Continuous Forms of the Infinitive
	Exercises (The inifinitive, word study, etc.)
	辅导材料479
Lesson 84:	Text A: The Ancient City of Athens 485
	Text B: Alexander the Great
: ;	Conversation: Going to Study
	Abroad
	Grammar: Appositive Clauses
	Exercises (Appositive clauses, have or get
	something done, word study, etc.)
	辅导材料 496
Lesson 85:	Text A: The Roman Empire 502
	Text B: Pompeii
	Conversation: At a Restaurant
	Grammar: Passive and Perfect Gerund
	Exercises (The gerund, word study, etc.)
	辅导材料 511
Lesson 86:	Text A: Christianity 517
	Text B: Gautama, the Buddha
	Conversation: At the Post Office
	Grammar: Use of Modal Verbs in
	Polite Speech
	Exercises (Modal verbs, -ness, -ment, etc.)
	辅导材料 526
Lesson 87:	Text A: The Olympic Games in An-

	cient Greece	532
	Text B: The Olympic Games	
	Conversation: Sports	
	Grammar: Use of the Gerund as Sub-	
	ject and Predicative	
	Exercises (The gerund, word study, etc.)	
	辅导材料	541
Lesson 88:	Text A: William Shakespeare	546
	Text B: Benjamin Franklin	
	Conversation: Studying Abroad	
	Grammar: Inverted Word Order	
	Exercises (Inversion, so, neither, nor,	
	word study, etc.)	
	辅导材料	557
Lesson 89:	Text A: Australia	561
	Text B: Brazil	
	Conversation: Japan and France	
	Grammar: Subject Clauses	
	Exercises (Subject clauses, word study,	
	etc.)	
	辅导材料	571
Lesson 90:	Text A: The Birth of a Volcano	577
	Text B: Terrible Earthquakes	
	Conversation: A Job Interview	
	Grammar: Object Clauses	
	Exercises (Object clauses, indirect	
	speech, word-building, etc.)	
,	辅导材料	586
Lesson 91:	Text A: Our Food	592
	Text B: Vitamins	
	Conversation: Seeing a Doctor	

	Grammar: Punctuation (I)	
	Exercises (Punctuation, word-building,	
	etc.)	
	辅导材料	602
Lesson 92:	Text A: Radio	607
	Text B: The Television Industry	
	Conversation: Watching Television	
	Grammar: Punctuation (II)	
	Exercises (Punctuation, -ly, word study,	
	etc.)	
	辅导材料	618
Lesson 93:	Text A: Computers in Use	623
	Text B: Robots	
	Conversation: Telecommunication	
	Grammar: Prefixes	
	Exercises (Word-building, word study,	
	etc.)	
	辅导材料	633
Lesson 94:	Text A: Murder	638
	Text B: Robbery	
	Conversation: Newspapers	
	Grammar: Suffixes	
	Exercises (Word-building, word study,	
	etc.)	
	辅导材料	648
Lesson 95:	Text A: Corruption	653
	Text B: A Protest Demonstration	
	Conversation: Birth Control	
	Grammar: Capitalization	
	Exercises (Capitalization, phrasal verbs,	
	word study, etc.)	

	拥守付科 ····································	003
Lesson 96:	Text A: A Business Letter	569
	Text B: Reply to the Letter	
	Text C: A Letter from a Commercial	
	Agency	
	Text D: Memorandum	
	Conversation: At an Exhibition	
	Grammar: Abbreviation	
	Exercises (Punctuation, abbreviation,	
	word study, etc.)	
	辅导材料6	582
Appendix:	Vocabulary(总词汇表)6	588

LESSON FORTY-NINE

Section A

Words and Expressions

a little 一点儿	Louvre ['lu:vrə] 卢浮宫
go back to 可追溯到	up 往上
Roman ['rəumən] 罗马人	Eiffel Tower 埃菲尔铁塔
Christian ['kristjən] 基督教	excursion [ik'ska:san] 游览, 郊
的,基督徒	游
cathedral [kə'θidrəl] 大教堂	Versailles [vəːˈsai] 凡尔赛
Notre Dame [ˌnɔtrə'dəːm] (法)	painting 绘画,画
圣母院	

Text A Paris

Dear Pat,

I want to tell you a little about Paris before you arrive. I'm sure you know it is the capital of France, and it's on the River Seine. It's a large city with a population of about 8 million. The people are very nice and friendly.

Paris goes back to the Romans. They called it Lutetia. The first Christian king was Clovis. The famous cathedral of Notre Dame was begun in the 12th century, and finished in the 19th century.

Paris is a very busy town. People work in offices, banks, restaurants, etc. But shops are closed on Mondays. You'll see that the buses are smaller and noisier than the ones in London. You can travel by an underground railway, too — the Metro.

When you are here you must see the Louvre. It's the biggest museum in the world. You can go up the Eiffel Tower (it's 1,000 feet tall). You'll get a wonderful view of Paris from the top. And you can go on excursions to some very interesting places — Chantilly, Versailles and Fon-

Love, Chris

- adapted from Mainline, Teacher's Book

Questions and Answers

- Who wrote the letter? (Chris did.)
- 2) Who did she write to?
 (She wrote to her friend Pat.)
- 3) What does Chris want to do in the letter? (She wants to tell Pat a little about Paris because Pat is coming to visit the city.)
- 4) Which river is Paris on? (It's on the River Seine.)
- 5) What's the population of the city?
 (It has a population of about 8 million.)
- 6) What does Chris think about the people in Paris? (She thinks they are very nice and friendly.)
- Is Paris an old city?
 (Yes, it is. It goes back to the Romans.)
- 8) What was it called by the Romans? (They called it Lutetia.)
- Who was its first Christian king? (Its first Christian king was Clovis.)
- 10) What's the name of the famous cathedral in Paris? (It's called Notre Dame.)
- 11) When was it begun and when was it finished? (It was begun in the 12th century and finished in the 19th.)
- 12) Is Paris a very busy town? (Yes, it is. There are lots of tourists.)
- 13) On which days are the shops closed? (On Mondays.)
- 14) How are the buses in Paris?
 (They're smaller and noisier than those in London.)

- 15) Is there an underground railway in Paris? (Yes, there is. It's called the Metro.)
- 16) What's the Louvre?
 (It's a museum. In the past it was a palace.)
- 17) What has the museum got?
 (It has got a large number of fine paintings, including Mona Lisa.)
- 18) How tall is the Eiffel Tower? (It's 1,000 feet tall. You can get a wonderful view of Paris from the top.)
- 19) What other interesting places can you see in Paris? (You can go on excursions to lots of places, such as Chantilly, Versailles and Fontainebleau.)
- 20) Do you know anything about Versailles? (Yes, I know a little. It was a palace before the French Revolution. French kings lived here.)

Section B

Words and Expressions

borough ['barə] 行政区	tunnel 隧道
consist of 由…构成	port 港口
nation ['neifən] 国家,民族	Pole 波兰人
skyscraper ['skai,skreipə] 摩天	Greece 希腊
大楼	Romania [rəu'meiniə] 罗马尼亚
skating rink 溜冰场	Chinatown ['tfain-taun] 唐人街
cross 跨过	

Text B New York City

New York City consists of five boroughs: Manhattan, Brooklyn, Queens, the Bronx and Staten Island. The population is about 7.5 million and 1.5 million live in Manhattan.

Manhattan, the centre of the city, is on an island between the Hudson River and the East River. Most of the famous buildings such as the Empire State and the United Nations and other skyscrapers are in



Manhattan. Some of its districts are: Broadway, which has many theatres and cinemas; Fifth Avenue, with stores and apartments; Greenwich Village, where many artists and writers have lived; and Central Park, with a small zoo and a skating rink. From Manhattan you have to cross to the other boroughs through a tunnel or over a bridge. The bridge from Brooklyn to Staten Island is the longest in the world.

New York is the second biggest port in the world and it has two airports. The people who live there come from all over the world and speak many different languages. There are 324,000 Germans and 390,000 Poles as well as people from Greece, Scotland, Ireland, Italy and Romania. People call one district 'Little Italy' and another 'Chinatown'.

- adapted from English Alive

Questions and Answers

- How many boroughs does New York City consist of? (It consists of five boroughs.)
- What are they?
 (They are Manhattan, Brooklyn, Queens, the Bronx and Staten Island.)

4